May 16, 2019

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the May 15, 2019 Meeting

The May meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held May 15, 2019 at Zarda Barbeque 11931 West 87^{th} Street; Lenexa, Kansas. There were 12 in attendance. John Beck, chapter vice chairman, was in charge.

Beck opened the business meeting at 12:17PM. He asked secretary/treasurer Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the April meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Steve Hendrix and the second by Dave Buell. The motion passed.

John Grey, program chairman, said the next meeting in June would be a presentation by Orban via teleconference. He is trying to set up with Kirk Chestnut, using the Entercom conference room.

Ron Rockrohr, certification chairman, indicated that the next local exams will be given August 2-12 and the deadline to sign up is June 3rd.

There were no other committee reports.

There was no other old business.

Chris Scherer, national SBE Member Communications Director, asked everybody to please respond to the annual compensation survey.

Ben Weiss noted that the FCC had sent out a notice recently about C Band satellite dish registration. This is a continuation of the registration process that occurred last year and nothing is required if you registered your C Band dishes last year.

There was no other new business.

The motion to adjourn was at 12:23 pm by Ben Weiss and the second was by John Grey.

Don Backus, Account Manager, Radio Transmitters of Rohde & Schwarz provided lunch and presented the program on reducing the operating costs of TV and FM broadcast transmitters by using alternate methods of cooling.

Submitted by: Ed Treese Acting Secretary